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CMHS 2017 Calendar�

�
February 10-12 

Winter Gathering 
�

February 12 
CMHS Meeting 

 
April 9 

CMHS Meeting 
 

May 6 
Spring Sale 

 
June 11 

CMHS Meeting 
 

June 9-11 
Region 11 Convention, Oklahoma City, OK 

 
June 29-July 2 

AHS Convention, Norfolk, VA 
 

July 8 
Daylily Show, Columbia Library 

 
August 11 

Daylily Show, State Fair 
 

August 25, 26 
Annual Picnic and Fall Sale 

 
October 8 

CMHS Meeting 
 

December 3 
Holiday Party 

 
All meetings this year begin with a 
potluck meal at 1:30 p.m.   
   
Directions to the Extension Center, 1012 
Route UU, Columbia, MO – Take the 
Midway exit off of I-70 (just West of 
Columbia).  Route UU is Southeast of 
the exit.  The Extension Center is the 
first Building on the left on UU. 
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Welcome to a new year of CMHS activity. My theme for the 
year is "Make it fun!"  We can have a good time enjoying the 
company of fellow daylily enthusiast and working on various 
daylily garden projects.  We will have several new activities 
and projects this year as we work with the Blaise Brazos 
gardens, so watch for opportunities to dig, buy, and sell 
daylilies from Blaise’s extensive collection. 
 
One fun way to see many new daylilies is to attend Regional 
and National AHS events.  At the Region 11 conference we 
see flowers in the tour gardens created by our familiar Region 
11 hybridizers (Eric and Bob Tankesley-Clarke, Dave 
Niswonger, Bob Scott, Patti Waterman, to name a few).  Here 
in the Mid-MO area many gardens feature our own club 
member's creations (Calvin, Smith, Whitacre, Schulz).  At the 
AHS National Convention in Louisville last June, I looked in 
vain for daylilies hybridized by these familiar names and 
instead saw hundreds of flowers created by hybridizers I had 
never heard of.  We brought back several daylilies given as 
bus gift plants at the 2016 AHS meeting in Louisville, KY, 
(Heirloom National Tomato and Louisville Ghost Orchard).  
These were created by a new (to us) Region 10 hybridizer 
from Tennessee named Chris Massengill.  It will be fun to see 
these new additions bloom this summer. 
 
Siloam, Brookwood, TopGuns, Hermatige, Spacecoast, 
Heavenly…Do you ever wonder why some hybridizer’s give a 
distinctive name to their new introductions?   
 
Be sure to join us on Feb. 12th when Judie Branson tells us 
about the Siloam line of daylilies.   
See you in Feb. 

Carol Schultz, CMHS President 
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JUDIE BRANSON 
BIOGRAPHY 

� Became a Master Gardener and a member of the Arkansas State Daylily Society (ASDS) and the 
AHS in 2009. 

� Became a Garden Judge in 2011. 
� In 2012, took on the challenge of being the AHS Special Chair of the Robin - which entailed 

reading all the e-mails and selecting information excerpts to be included in The Daylily Journal.  
� Along with that designation, had the distinction of being on the AHS Board.  Also on the Awards 

& Honors Committee, chaired by Mel Campbell.   
� On Ken Cobb’s AHS Archive and Historical Committee in 2013 and wrote an LLP&D regarding 

Pauline Henry. 
� Garden on tour at Regional here in NW Arkansas and served the Regional as Registrar in 2014. 
� Became an Exhibition Judge in 2014. 
� President of the Arkansas State Daylily Society (ASDS) in 2014 and overseen a Spring Tour and 

a Fall Meeting. 
� Garden on tour as part of the Fayetteville Garden and Nature Society (FGNS) Annual Garden 

Tour in June 2015. 
� Graciously accepted the challenge to be the Regional Newsletter Editor – the ARKLA in 2015. 
� Hobby is photography and I was a featured photographer in the 2012 Eureka Guide (the last one 

issued).   
� Remain an active Master Gardener earning the distinction of ‘Advanced Master Gardener’ and 

‘Master Composter’.   
� In 2011, elected to be the VP of the Washington County Master Gardeners and in 2012 I 

succeeded to President of the Master Gardeners. 
� Served on several committees, Mentoring, Workbook and Membership.  While President, I took 

on the task of being the pilot for the Master Gardener On-Line Reporting System.  As part of 
being a Master Gardener, volunteer at several sanctioned projects - one being the Botanical 
Garden of the Ozarks.  Work there part-time - 2 days a week as Membership and Contributions 
Coordinator. 
 

 
I live on a city lot and have approximately 350 daylilies which include over 150 SILOAM daylilies.  
Since Pauline Henry and I are both from NW Arkansas, I felt the necessity to honor her by collecting her 
daylilies and trying to find out everything I could about her.  I have given several presentations on 
Pauline and her SILOAM daylilies in the past. 
 
I love going to Regional Meetings (not necessarily Region 13’s) and National Meetings - both MG and 
AHS.  I love to travel to Exhibition Shows - Jackson, TN, Springfield, IL, Albuquerque, NM, and 
Columbia, MO to judge shows.  I love the camaraderie all the aforementioned affords me.   
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I retired from Walmart to have more time to do what I love - gardening and traveling.  I am divorced and 
have two grandchildren, Nathan, 17 and Mia, 13 who are the loves of my life.  My son, Mark and his 
wife, Lorena, are the proud parents.  Nathan, 19, is attending college and working part time at The Olive 
Garden.  Mia, 15, plays basketball and that keeps Grandma busy going to basketball games.  Neither one 
of them inherited my love of gardening. 
Judie Branson 
12/27/2016 

 
Siloam Ace High 
 
 
 
Minutes from CMHS Meeting, October 9, 2016  
 
Program  
 
Hugh Stout of Stout Gardens at Dancing Tree gave an interesting program combining daylilies and irises in the 
garden.  He has recently starting breeding daylilies.  He showed many with interesting curling and edges.  He 
stated that the name “Dancing Tree” referred to figures made from trees that had been damaged by storms.   
 
Meeting  
 
President Sue McConnell presided over the meeting. 
 
Sue asked for any corrections or additions to the previous minutes and Treasurer’s Report. 
Minutes and Treasurer’s report approved as written. 
 
Committee Reports  
 
Ozark Club  
 
Patti Waterman reported that she and Carole Schultz had met with the Ozark Club in Springfield to discuss the 
possibility of the Columbia Club and the Ozark Club cohosting a regional meeting to be held in Springfield.  It was 
decided that no money would change hands.  We would just provide volunteer work and any food items that would 
be needed at the meeting.  It would be held on a 3-day weekend – Friday - Sunday. 
 
She stated that Springfield had 4 member gardens that could be used for tours plus the Botanical Garden. 
 
Patti stated that she would stay in contact with them to work things out. 
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Blaise Brazos  
 
Karen Blackmore reported that the family has filed papers on the estate.  The Columbia Daylily Club would receive 
the daylilies on the property at no cost.  The final settlement is slated for August 30, 2017.  A diagram of the beds 
has been found.  It was suggested that several of the seedlings he developed should be registered. 
 
Karen has sent an email to Pete Millier on the University campus asking if they might be interested in creating a 
daylily garden with a memorial to Mr. Brazos.  Several other options were discussed.  Perhaps even a garden at 
Jefferson Farms or a city park.  We would like to have a dedication ceremony wherever a garden might be created. 
 
Karen will follow up with the family to work out an agreement with them on the disposition of the daylilies. 
 
Old Business  
 
Spring Plant Sale 
 
It was discussed that we should probably see how many daylilies were held over from the fall plant sale and 
perhaps only use them instead of members binging daylilies from their gardens or at least cut back on how many 
are brought in until we have sold the overages.  Perhaps we could hold a 3/$10.00 “sale” at the Mall Farmer’s 
Market.  They provide tables and do not charge a fee for having the sale there.  Then we could bring member’s 
daylilies to the Farmer’s Market at the ARC.  It was also noted that a suggestion had been made not to hold a sale 
after school had started as things seem to slow down then. 
 
New Business  
 
Sue McConnell stated that the Regional Winter Meeting would be held February 10 - 12 and the Region 11 
meeting would be held June 9 - 11. 
 
Sue asked whether we would prefer a July 1 or July 8 date for the 2017 flower show.  After discussion, a motion 
was made and seconded that we hold our flower show on July 1 if that will work with the Library. 
 
Election of Officers  
 
The following slate was nominated for 2017: 
 
            President                     Carol Schultz 
            Vice President             Clarice Brown 
            Secretary                     Rita Gerke 
            Treasurer                     Susan Kitchen 
 
A motion was made and seconded that the club approve the nominations for the 2017 year.  Motion passed. 
 
Christmas Party  
 
The Christmas party will be held on Sunday, December 4 at 1:30 at the Extension Office with a carry in lunch as 
usual.  It is just a time for fun and enjoyment. 
 
Daylily Drawings for October  
 
            $100    Jesse Emmons 
            $50      Julie Dearing 
 
Jesse brought in two plants of his 2016 introduction, ‘Purple Pyramid’, for a drawing which were won by Nancy 
Rold and Barb Rothenberger. 
 
Meeting was adjourned, 
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The next meeting will be the Christmas Party on Sunday, December 4. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Rita Gerke, Secretary 
 
"As I turn over the Treasurer's duties to Susan Kitchen, I want to thank all those who assisted me in this 
post over the years.  Thanks for your support."  Carol  
 

S.
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Congratulations to those who won the AHS gift membership at our annual Christmas Party: 
Linda Poehlman, New Member; Clarice Brown, Returning Member 
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Two of our local hybridizers, Jesse Emmons and Lloyd Calvin, discuss all things Hemerocallis..   
 
 


